FSU Pikes Delta Lambda Newsletter - May 2020

Please forward this copy of your Delta Lambda Newsletter to your Pike friends
and encourage them to sign up to receive the monthly letter. It’s free.

Here is the https://www.fsupikes.com

Join the Old Guard of Delta Lambda!

We’re very grateful to the Brothers who renewed their Old
Guard commitments since the last newsletter was published
in April. They include Tom Trotta '81, Rob Hicks '83 and
Dick Klunk '67. Dick wrote, “It's a pleasure to make this
contribution to The Old Guard. My year and a half as an
undergraduate Pike remain one of my most treasured
memories.”

Joining the Old Guard is easy. Contribution is only $100 per
year. Your gift goes toward strengthening the Bonds among
alumni, and enriching both the alumni and undergraduate
Delta Lambda experience. Some alumni have even chosen
to give as much as $1,000. A current list of the Old Guard
Members appears at the end of this newsletter.

Click here to join the Old Guard now!

The next Alumni/Undergraduate monthly luncheon is June
3rd as the University Center Club is open again. Come and
enjoy yarns and stories of chapter days, and hear an update
from the undergrads of Delta Lambda..

Sign up for the monthly e-newsletter at: fsupikes.com

If you would like to send a letter or comment to your Delta Lambda Brothers for
inclusion in the Newsletter, please use this link:
Request a Newsletter


https://www.fsupikes.com/
http://www.fsupikes.com/contribute
http://www.fsupikes.com/
mailto:cbarnes161@comcast.net
http://www.fsupikes.net/

This May, 2020 Newsletter is devoted to Bob
Tunkel’s visionary April reunions of Delta Lambda
Brothers initiated in the 1960s

Bob Tunkel ’66 assembled Brothers to participate in three ZOOM reunions over a
three-week period in April and May. He reviewed and updated email addresses, and
solicited Brothers from that era to provide biographies and to submit their favorite
memories and photos of Chapter days.

Here is a LINK to a 33-page APPENDIX assembled from the various submissions.

The APPENDIX comprises three features:

1. Personal Biographies submitted by each of the ZOOM participants plus some
others. They are listed in alphabetical order.

2. Selected entertaining comments.

3. An article submitted to the Shield & Diamond in 1968 by correspondent Craig
Kavka '66.

Bob Tunkel ’66

Bob writes, “I have cleaned up several email addresses that had issues, and deleted
some that were not accurate or active. If you know of anyone not on the list please
share our story with them. Please accept an invitation from me at


https://static1.squarespace.com/static/5510a4e5e4b0f4baa9eaeceb/t/5ecd7e97bb99ad6e86c69f1d/1590525595973/Newsletter_May_2020_APPENDIX.pdf

bobtunkel@comcast.net to request anyone’s email address who would like to join
our 60's era Delta Lambda happy hour group, and to receive ZOOM meetings
invitations. | would like to create a network of Pike contacts, starting with our age
group.”

Phi Phi,

Bob

nNGEGd Coag
BEEuE

» § gl

geage ||
DOSCoE Og

Screen shot from the first ZOOM gathering, April 11, 2020.

Row 1: Bill Knight ‘68, Bob Tunkel ‘66, Ed Garrison ‘65, Jack McMullen ‘64, Jim
Cobb '63.

Row 2: Van Williams ‘64, Dave Frew ‘67, Dick Klunk ‘67, JL Milton ‘62, Dave
Lyons ’65.

Row 3: Tom Wurzbach ‘64, Frank Cooke 65, John Walker ’63, Arne Johansen ‘63,
Jim Poe ’66.

Row 4: Rocco Montano ‘64, Bill Brandt ‘67, Bob White ‘63, Aaron Beam ‘68, John
Stoner ’64.

Rich Wall '66 is in another photo. Buddy Inman ’60 also attended.

Bob Tunkel ’66 says; “Tonight, we recognized our Brothers in Chapter Eternal,
serenaded our Dream Girl Roz Cobb, and enjoyed visiting with each other. For those
that missed out we will do it again next Saturday, April 18 at 7:30 PM. Phi Phi."



Delta Lambda Chapter, 1960

Delta Lambda’s Fall, 1961 Pledge Class

Two men in white shirts in front appear to be chapter officers. Richard Finlaw was
Chapter Treasurer. Charles Miede may have been the Pledge Master.

Left to right: Grant Culverhouse ‘62; Traver Cornet ‘62; Walt MacCarron ‘62, Leon
Wiesner ‘62; Charlie Stone ’62 (deceased); Dr. Robert V. Zupkis ‘62; Richard
Finlaw ‘61; Dr. Robert Ferdinand ‘62; Benny Lister '62 (deceased); Charles Meide
61 (deceased); Fred Salgado ‘62; Tom Vaughn ’62; Dr. Gil Principe ‘62; Dr. James
Ferdinand '62 (deceased); Chad Adams ‘62; Clay Cox ’62 (deceased); Fred Darnell
Serio '62.

Thanks to Dave Orr '63 for helping with the IDs.



Delta Lambda Chapter, 1963

For anyone who is interested, we have images of the formal, framed chapter
composites for these years: 1960 / 1961-62 / 1963-64 / 1964-65 / 1965-66 / 1966-
67 / 1967-68 / 1968-69. If you would like to receive an image of a particular
composite, please write to Charlie Barnes.
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The composites are in this format, and they can be enlarged for easy viewing
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Richard and Mary Lou Wall’s wedding in 1968 Fall, 1966 Pledge Class

[LEFT] Richard and Mary Lou Wall’s wedding in 1968.
From left: Craig Kavka ’66, Jim Poe '66, Bob Wall, Rich Wall ‘66, Bob Reeve '66,
Bob Humphries ’66.

[RIGHT] Fall, 1966 Pledge Class, first to be initiated in the new Wildwood house,
January, 1967.

Front row: Bob Thackery, Lance Jon Cecka, David Graybeal, Bill Brandt, Mark
Willey.

Middle row: John Moughan, Roger Obodich, Clay Olesen, Gary Keip.

Back row: Mike Larkin, Vince Favarato, Russel Krapf, Jim Larson.
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New House Dedication Ceremony, 2005

From left: John Walsh '62; John Walker '63, Arne Johansen '63, Ken McNulty 63,
Buddy Inman ‘60
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Firetruck, circa 1966, in the back yard of the house on Woodward

*Photo courtesy of Ed Garrison ‘65
See the notation in Ken McNulty’s biography in the APPENDIX. He was the one
injured in the Firetruck crash in 1961, the pre-Morgan & Morgan days in America....

Delta Lambda Chapter, 1965 / The old house: 205 South Woodward

*photo courtesy of Ed Garrison ‘65



Delta Lambda Chapter 1969-1970



Screen shot of the second zoom gathering, April 18.

Top Row: Bob Tunkel ‘66, Ed Garrison ‘65, Jack McMullen ‘64, Jim Cobb ‘63,
Travis Giddings ’69.

Second Row: Rich Wall ‘66, Charlie Barnes ‘65, Dick Klunk ‘67, John Walker ‘63,
Bill Knight ’68.

Third Row: Dave Frew ‘67, Wayne Currie ‘66, Bill Brandt ‘67, Fred Ingley ‘62,
Aaron Beam ’68.

Fourth Row: Arne Johansen ‘63, Van Williams ‘64, Tom Wurzbach ‘64, Frank
Cooke ‘65, Paul Inman '60.

Fifth Row: Bob Reeve ‘66, Bob White '63.

ADDITIONS ON APRIL 18: Bob Reeves ‘66, Dave Orr ‘63, Wayne Currie ‘66, Travis
Giddings ‘69, Charlie Barnes '65 and Gabe Brady ’61.

The Delta Lambda Newsletter is the Monthly Alumni Communication of Pi Kappa
Alpha Fraternity at Florida State University. Website: www.fsupikes.com
Newsletter & Website Publisher Chris Dietz ‘87

Editor Charlie Barnes ‘65, and Tim Sheridan '79

If you would like to send a letter or comment to your
Delta Lambda Brothers for inclusion in the Newsletter,
please use this link:

Send info for Newsletter

Join the Old Guard of Delta Lambda!


http://www.fsupikes.com/
mailto:cbarnes161@comcast.net?subject=Please%20submit%20for%20the%20newsletter

The annual contribution to be a member of the Old
Guard is only $100. Funds are allocated at the direction
of a Board chaired by Jack McMullen '64 and Doug
Russell ’79. The Old Guard account is located at BB&T
in Tallahassee.

Please use this link to contribute:
Click here to join the Old Guard now!

Or, if you feel more comfortable sending a check, please
make it to The Old Guard of Delta Lambda, and send to
Charlie Barnes / 1490 Saint Charles Place / Tallahassee,
FL 32308

Old Guard of Delta Lambda (updated May 17, 2020)

The Annual Giving Outreach of Delta Lambda Alumni

THE OLD GUARD

Brothers making Annual Gifts of $100 or more

Dan Akre '83 2016, 2017

Charlie Barnes '65 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020

Ed Barnes ’71 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020

Joe Beasley’83 2018, 2019

Robert “Bobby” Bowden ’49 [Alpha Pi, Samford University] (son Jeff Bowden ’80;
grandson Michael Madden ’14) 2016, 2017, 2018

Eric Carr ’01 2017, 2018, 2019

Jay Campbell ’87 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020

Bill Cheek '61 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020

Jim Cobb '63 (son Kevin Cobb ’06) 2018, 2019

Chuck Cottrell ’80 2019

Dustin Daniels 10 2016

Phil Doumar '09 2017

Jeff Epley "96 (lota Gamma, Nebraska-Kearney) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019
Miguel Fernandez ’77 (son Michael 10) 2017 2018

Jim Finch ‘81 2017

Jim Floyd ’'76 2018, 2019, 2020

Dave Frew '67 2020

Paul Gerding '65 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022

Glenn Grant ’82 2017

Connor Gray ‘11 2018

Bill Gregory 77 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020

Mike Halfacre '85 2016, 2018, 2019, 2020

Bob Hall '49 (grandson Andrew Hall ’15 initiated at Auburn) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019,
2020


http://www.fsupikes.com/contribute

Lawrence ‘Chip’ Hartung '81 2017, 2019

Scotty Howell ’06 (brother Seth Howell ’84) 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019
Rob Hicks ’83 2020

Bruce Johnson ’81 2017

Jay Johnson ‘83 2016 *Joined the Sembler Society in 2018

Dick Klunk '67 2020

David Kresge '73 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020

Mike Lilly ’84 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020

Carlos Lindo ’05 2016

David Lyons ’65 2018, 2019

Harvey Mackler '72 (Beta Pi, University of Pennsylvania) 2018, 2019
Trent Mallory '81 2017

Mike Markowski '75 (sons Reeve Markowski ’13 and Brandon Markowski ‘16 ;
brothers Craig Markowski ’79 and David Markowski '79) 2016

Roy McDonald '79 2018

Jack McMullen ’64 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020

J.L. Milton ’62 2018, 2019, 2020

Jim Montano 64 2019

Jeff Moore ’81 2018

Kyle Mowitz 01 2017

Alex Mullineaux '01 2019

Eli Nortelus 01 2018

Marco Novak '01 2016

Harry Orwig 66 2018

Serge Osaulenko ’01 2017

Joel Padgett '71 2016, 2019

Jim Parsons ’81 2017

John Peacock ’01 2018, 2019

Chris Pepin ’01 2018, 2019

Khoung Phan '01 2019

Jim Poe ’66 2017, 2019

David Ponder ’80 2017

Gary Prescott '72 2018, 2019, 2020

Lt. Col. Jerry Sexton 74 (brother Russell Sexton ’77) 2018, 2019, 2020
Griffin Siegel ‘78 2016 2017

Peter Singhal ’15 2019

Kevin Stokes ’13 2018, 2019

Bob Stoner ’64 2018 (memorial gift via John Stoner)

John Stoner ’64 2018

Tom Trotta '81 (son Eric Trotta ’09 initiated at University of Florida) 2018, 2019, 2020
Tarek Waked ’09 2019

Kevin Wheeler 09 (father Tom Wheeler '78) 2017, 2018, 2019
Wade Wilcox ‘86 (son Griffin Wilcox *15) 2017, 2018, 2019

Griffin Wilcox ’15 (dad, Wade Wilcox '86) 2020

Bill Williams 85 2019, 2020

Rob Williamson 87 2018, 2020, 2021

Alan Winslette ’77 2018, 2019



THE SEMBLER SOCIETY
Brothers have made at least one gift of $1,000 or more

[John Baker An anonymous donor has made a memorial gift to the Sembler Society
in the John’s name]

Charlie Bradley '81 is a September 2019 addition to the Sembler Society
Sean Carbonell ‘86

[Craig Kavka '66 — Memorial Gift made in Craig’s name, 2019]

Chuck Cottrell ’80 *January, 2019: Chuck Cottrell made an additional gift of $1,000
to be used in the best interests of the Chapter. Thank you Chuck for your generosity
to Delta Lambda!

Jim Crews ‘78

Chris Dietz '87 (son Caleb Dietz ’11)

Tobyn DeYoung ’86 (son Steven Centeno ’16)

Steve Goodloe 79 Memorial Gift; donor remains anonymous

Chris Gutierrez '83 [University of Florida] (son Alex Gutierriez *16)

David Gutting ’83 (son Sterling Gutting ’16)

[J. Bob Humphries ’66 — Memorial Gift made in Bob’s name, 2019]

Bruce Johnson ‘81

Jay B. Johnson ‘83

Bobby Jones ‘72

Jimmy Keen ’73 (son Michael Keen ‘14)

Sloan MacKarvich ‘01

Craig Mateer '86 (son Charles Merritt ’16)

Noah C. McKinnon ‘65

Rich Newsome ‘83

David Rancourt '84 (son Wyatt Rancourt *16)

Matt Raulerson ’83 (son Zach Raulerson ’17)

Scott Roix ’85 and son Max Roix ’18

Doug Russell ’79 (son Tyler Russell *10)

Harry Sargeant Ill 78 (sons Harry Sargeant IV '02 and Garrett Sargeant '17)
Brent W. Sembler ’78 (son Logan Sembler ’09)

Tim Sheridan ’79 (grandson of Ed Cubbon ’29; brother Ted Sheridan '83)
Rich Wall ‘66

Tom Wheeler 78 (son Kevin Wheeler '09)

2020 Chapter Leadership (updated May 20, 2020)

»  SMC (President): Jacob Middleton ‘18

= Internal Vice President: Max Roix ‘18 (father, Scott Roix ’85)

= External Vice President: Jake lacovella ‘19

= Vice president of membership Development: Sebastian Vallone ‘17
= Excellence Officer: Kyle McLaren ‘19

= Secretary: William Galvano ‘17

* Rush Chairman: Luke Vari ‘19

= Treasurer: Garrett Sargeant ‘17

= House Manager: Garrett Sargeant ’17 (father Harry Sargeant Il ’78; brother Harry
Sargeant IV ’02)

= Risk Management: Jack Williams ‘19
= Title IX Chairman: Tyler Gilroy ‘19



= Member at Large: Cory Kuchta ‘17

= Sergeant at Arms (Judicial Officer): Austin Guarino ‘19
» |FC Representative: TBD

= Pledge Educator: TBD

= Intramural Sports Chairman: TBD

= Social Chairman: TBD

= Alumni Liaison: TBD

= Pikes lllustrated Editor 2020: Matthew Liebman 19

2020 Alumni Advisory Board (December, 2019)

Chapter Advisor: John Peacock ‘01

Chapter Advisor: Scottie Howell ‘06

Legends of Delta Lambda: Brent Sembler 78, Chairman

Legends Board member & General Oversight: Jimmy Keen ‘73

Legends General Contractor Peter Ford ‘14

Rush Advisors: Doug Russell 79 and Charlie Barnes ‘65

Faculty Advisors: Andy Miller °’70 and Doug Tatum ‘77

Finance Advisor and Advisor to Treasurer and Secretary: Eli Nortelus ‘01
Risk Management: Clint Wallace ’01, Carlos Lindo ‘05

Pledge Education Advisor: John Peacock '01 an Eli nortelus ‘01
Technology Advisor & Webmaster: Chris Dietz ‘87

Alumni Association Activity Chairmen: Gary Prescott '72, Mark Smith 78
Alumni Association Committee, Chairman Eric Carr ‘01

Advisor on Conduct of the Ritual: Scott Roix ‘85

Newsletter Editors: Charlie Barnes 65, Tim Sheridan ‘79
Member-at-Large and Activity Advisor: TBD

Chaplaincy Advisor: John Peacock '01, Chairman; Rev. Rick Blythe ‘72

Chapter Advisor Emeritus Ed Barnes 71 National Chapter Advisor of the Year 2005
Chapter Advisor Emeritus Joe Feheley 81 (son Sean Feheley '14)
Chapter Advisor Emeritus Jimmy Keen 73 (son Michael Keen ’14)
Chapter Advisor Emeritus Doug Russell ’78 (son Tyler Russell ’10)

These six alumni organizations exist to support Pi Kappa Alpha at Florida State

The Legends of Delta Lambda. Legends owns the Chapter House. Brent Sembler
’78, Chairman. Jimmy Keen ‘73, Legends Oversight and House Management.
Capital gifts may also be made directly to the Legends of Delta Lambda. Brent
Sembler Brent.Sembler@sembler.com

The Delta Lambda Chapter Advisory Board. Chapter Advisors John Peacock "01
and Scottie Howell ‘06 Chair the Advisory Board. FSU Pikes Chapter Advisor
(chapteradvisor@fsupikes.net)

The Delta Lambda Alumni Association. Eric Carr ’01, President.
ericdcarr@gmail.com



The Old Guard of Delta Lambda. The Old Guard is the alumni annual fund. Jack
McMullen 64 is Chairman of the Old Guard oversight board.

The Legacy Dads of Delta Lambda. Doug Russell ’78, Founder and President.
drussell@nettally.com

The Delta Lambda Communications Team. The Delta Lambda Website and the
Delta Lambda Monthly Newsletter are productions of Dietz Consulting, Inc. Chris
Dietz ’87, owner. The monthly newsletter is Edited by Tim Sheridan '79 and Charlie
Barnes ’65. Len Tucker (and Jean) Tucker 70 provides the chapter with its annual
composite. The Team also consults with the Chapter on the annual production of
Pikes lllustrated



